Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board
December 8th, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Brad Smith, Director Scott Hadley, Chief Tavis Leake, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Deputy Chief Tammy Snow, Colonel Richard Powell, Lt. Kevin Sexton, Roger Taylor
ALSO PRESENT:

Elora Forshee, Laura Meyers, Shawna Anderson
1. CALL TO ORDER

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made to approve minutes from October 13, 2016 by Scott Hadley and seconded by Chief Lee. 
3. DIRECTORS REPORT
a. The NG9-1-1 statewide phone platform will be presented to the BOCC. There are several highlights to this phone platform
i. You will be able to text in to 9-1-1.
ii. We will be able to share resources with neighboring communities and counties. We will set a threshold, i.e.: 10 calls in queue, they will be able to choose if they are able to take our calls or if their workload is too much in case of a disaster.
iii. We will go from analog to geospatial call routing. It will help narrow into the X, Y coordinates and will eventually give us a Z coordinate. This will make texting and calling into 9-1-1 more efficient. 
iv. The statewide platform offers budget stabilization.  With the State system, the cost per position of $18,000 per seat allows for future technology changes.  
v. Currently with our system now, we can stand up our main site or our backup site. With the new system we will be able to stand them both up simultaneously. Which will allow us to put Call Takers at the back up site during events like the 4th of July to expand our operations. Also if our main site went down, we would be able to go to the backup site and run things from there.
vi. This will not affect radios at all. Only the phone side.

b. Director Forshee spoke about our Amber Alerts procedures. An FYI of what we do when we get the “green light” that an Amber Alert has been issued.  (See attached handout)

c. Request from Colwich Fire for a new call type to differentiate accidental and intentional overdoses:

i. Director Forshee had a request from a Fire Chief to create a call type that differentiated between an accidental vs. an intentional overdose.  The reason for the request is because suburban fire personnel are often volunteers and are responding based on limited information on pager rather than radio traffic.  Director Forshee left the decision to the Board but noted that one of our goals is to come in line with industry standards, one of which is to have as few call types as possible. The discussion from the Board is that we didn’t want to breed complacency for people not exercising caution on accidental overdoses as those patients can be unpredictable.  Also there is question as to whether or not the information provided by the caller will be accurate on whether or not it is intentional.  Colonel Richard Powell made a motion to not change the call type, seconded by Chief Jeff Whitfield.  All were in favor.   
4. STAFFING REPORT
a. Deputy Director Anderson presented a power point to show data on how she came up with the numbers of Call Takers it would take to have Call Takers only call take, and Dispatchers to only dispatch. A study was done of the call data from July 15th, 2016 to August 31st, 2016. She showed how she used the NENA Standards to figure that we would need 33 more Call Takers. Director Forshee assured the Board that we would have enough room between this call center and the backup center to staff all of them. Currently with the 2017 additions, we will have 16 Call Taker positions. Director Forshee hopes that when we ask for more Call Takers, she will have the Board’s support. Vice President Hadley asked if there could be a graph to go along with the data. Director Forshee assured him that she would have ongoing studies on the data. Vice President Hadley made a motion to receive and file the report; Colonel Richard Powell seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
5. MAJOR’S REPORT
a. Major Meyers discussed the QA Performance Standards she had previously sent out electronically. She asked if anyone had any feedback for her. Vice President Hadley asked if they were set up with the Medical Director’s office to review. Major Meyers said they didn’t change anything to do with the medical calls, only Fire and LE. Director Forshee asked for a motion to be made to adopt the QA Performance Standards. Chief Tavis Leake motioned to adopt the performance standards, seconded by Chief Jeff Whitfield.  All were in favor.
b. A team call The Ambassadors was created to help recruit Dispatcher and Call Taker’s. They will speak at job fairs, high schools, etc. Major Meyers asked if anyone had suggestions of where else they could speak at if they could email them to her.

c. We currently as of January 1st will have 18 open spots. We just completed a round of hiring and at that time we had 16 open spots and were only able to fill 4 of those positions. Also we were granted 4 part time Dispatcher positions for six months.

6. OFF AGENDA ITEMS

7. Director Forshee pointed out that elections for the President and Vice President of the Board will being coming up again at our next meeting.   She also mentioned that Chief Smith is at the end of his tenure as a representative for Suburban Fire Departments. The Colwich Fire Chief, Brad Banz, will be taking Chief Smith’s position on the board at the February meeting. Chief Leake made a motion for Derby Fire Chief to be a permanent voting position on the board in addition to a rotating position for Suburban Fire Departments.  Colonel Powell seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

8. ADJOURNMENT
